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THE CURRENT JOB OUTLOOK                                            

The national economic recovery has so far continued to bring 
modest positive job and output growth month after month. 
But its flight path seems more and more clouded by two 

major domestic obstacles: the drag on growth caused by the big 
annual federal budget cuts imposed by Congress and the high-risk 
conservative tactic of forcing a government shutdown and pushing 
the country to the brink of potentially disastrous default. Though 
the shutdown was ended by mid-October and a bipartisan deal 
averted default, the temporary nature of the extraordinary situation 
continues to unsettle businesses, workers and the global economy.

The latest employment statistics show how fragile and uneven the 
recovery remains and how vulnerable the job market is to the 
political turbulence ahead. According to preliminary estimates 
from the Bureau of Labor Statistics’ establishment survey, net 
monthly job growth fell to 148,000 in September, well below the 
previous month and below the average of the past 12 months 
(185,000). The total national job count has still not regained its level 
five years ago (Table 1). And since the potential labor force has 
grown over those years, millions more new jobs are needed to 
approach full employment. Anything less than 300,000 net new 
jobs per month is unlikely to make full employment attainable 
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Job instability and weak earnings usually translate into weak 
consumer spending, insofar as households are unable or unwilling 
to take on heavier debt loads. Whether these trends will hamper 

sustainable employment and income growth now depends  more 
than ever on the political battles looming over the winter months. 

Table 2
Civilian Labor Force, Employment & Unemployment

(in thousands, not seasonally adjusted)


